
If you have any queries about this safety alert information announcement or any 
other safety announcement then please contact NH&ST@highwaysengland.co.uk   

Top tip 

 
If your format looks untidy check 
that the body and bullet text is set 
at 10.5pt, and has the paragraph 
spacing set at exactly’ 16pt, also 
check that it is 0pt for Before and 
After.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You can use bullets, bold or italic 
text. If you need a subtitle set the 
text at 16pt and set it as bold. 
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Select the right layout by clicking 
‘layout’ in the Slides ribbon within 
the home tab: 
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Only use this layout if you are 
publishing a safety alert on behalf 
of one of Highways England’s 
supply chain. 
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Crawler Crane Incident M23 Southbound 
 
A Piling Rig had been loaded and moved to the Northbound 
Carriageway by means of low-loader.  
The low-loader was on return to pick up the Crawler Crane 
to be transported to same location as the rig. 
 
The Sennebogen 673e telescopic Crawler Crane loaded the 
remainder of the ancillary equipment onto a flatbed wagon. 
Whilst preparing the Crawler Crane for loading, the operator 
had positioned the upper structure at 90 degrees to the 
tracks, he had retracted the right hand track and was in the 
process of retracting the left hand track, during this 
operation the centre of balance changed resulting in the 
counter weight resting on the ground within the variogaurd.  
 
The crane operator jumped out of the cab sustaining injuries 
to his head and lower back, he was taken to local A&E by 
Ambulance.  
 
An exclusion zone was set up around the crane 
(Lane one closure). A Full carriageway closure (Southbound)  
established at 12:30am for recovery of crane. Carriageway 
reopened for traffic at 05:55am. 
 
A HSE inspector a Mechanical Specialist & an indepndant 
Sennebogen specialist visited the project to inspect the crane 
and conduct an investigation into the incident. Learning from 
this incident will be shared following a full investigation 
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